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A Special Meeting of the Penn Cambria School District Board of Education was called to order by 

Justin Roberts, Vice-President, at 7:00 P.M., Tuesday, June 12, 2012 in the Library of the Penn 

Cambria Primary School.   
 

 ROLL CALL WAS TAKEN:  
 

MEMBERS PRESENT:    Mr. Pat Albright 

Mr. Larry Behe 

Mrs. Karen Claar 

Mrs. JoAnn Ivory 

Mr. Henry Nileski 

Miss Patricia Pyo 

Mr. Justin Roberts 
 

        TOTAL. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7 

 

MEMBERS ABSENT:      Mr. Terry Krug 

Mr. George Pyo 

 
        

        TOTAL. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 2 
 

 

AMONG OTHERS PRESENT:  

Mrs. Mary Beth Whited, Superintendent 

Ms. Sandra Evans, Business Administrator 

Ms. Emily Bristol, School Solicitor – Andrews & 

Beard Law Offices 

Mr. William Marshall, High School Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Deborah Baker, President, PCEA  

Ms. Karen Novak 

Miss Melinda Novak 

Miss Amber Elliott 

Ms. Michelle Elliot 

Mr. Tom Elliot 

 

 

 

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the following were the items of business and discussion. 



Minutes of the June, 12 2012 Board of Education Meeting 

Page 2 of 2 

A motion was offered by Mr. Nileski seconded by Mrs. Ivory, and approved unanimously by roll 

call vote, to accept the following resolution: 

ROLL CALL VOTE: 
YES: Mr. Albright, Mr. Behe, Mrs. Claar, Mrs. Ivory, Mr. Nileski, Miss Pyo, Mr. Roberts 

NO:   0 

 
 

RATIFICATION OF AGREEMENT WITH PENN CAMBRIA EDUCATION ASSOCIATION 

RESOLVED: That the Board of Directors hereby ratify the successor agreement with PCEA 

which covers the period from August 21, 2012 through August 20, 2015. 

 

MR. ROBERTS READ THE FOLLOWING STATEMENT FROM THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS: Once 

again, the Board and the teacher’s union were able to develop an equitable agreement. With the 

effort of both parties, the Penn Cambria School District will be able to continue the process of 

educating our students without interruption. The Board can continue to plan strategically, the 

administration can continue to move forward with administrative and curriculum duties and 

faculty can continue to develop new lesson plans. Most importantly, the student learning process 

will not be interrupted. Board members would like to thank all of the individuals involved in the 

negotiation process. Thank you Penn Cambria School Board. 

 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT 

Ms. Bristol gave an update on tax relief for senior citizens. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

A motion was offered by Mr. Nileski, seconded by Mr. Behe, and approved unanimously by 

voice aye vote, to accept the following resolution: 

  

RESOLVED:  That there being no further business, this meeting is adjourned at 7:04 p.m. 
 

 


